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This morning, in the guise of technical legal language, the United States Supreme Court advanced the project of 
making marriage in the United States a genderless institution. Since women and men are not interchangeable, 
the Court's action is illogical and pretentious. The Court abuses its own authority when it permits civil law to alter 
the definition of marriage, which is a natural institution. What is truly at stake in these decisions is not the right of 
adults to love whom they please, but rather the right of children to have both a mother and a father. 

Today's decisions also bring us one step closer to the day when those who continue to distinguish between 
genuine marital unions and same-sex arrangements will be regarded as "bigots." We have already seen the 
negative result of gender-free unions on Catholic social services here in Illinois and other states. 

We can all be grateful that the Court did not create a new "right" to same-sex marriage, allowing Illinois and other 
states to continue to acknowledge in law what nature and nature's God already tell us: that marriage is the union 
of one man and one woman for the sake of family. 

 


